专注中学技兴人才培养

秘密★启用前

下关一中教育集团 2022~2023 学年高一年级下学期段考 (二) 英语试卷

注意事项:

- 1. 答题前,考生务必用黑色碳素笔将自己的姓名、准考证号、考场号、座位号在答题卡上填写清楚。
- 2. 每小題选出答案后,用2B铅笔把答題卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。在试题卷上作答无效。
 - 3. 考试结束后,请将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。满分150分,考试用时120分钟。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

注意, 听力部分答题时, 请先将答案标在试卷上。听力部分结束前, 你将有两分钟的时间将答案转涂到答题卡上。

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. What does the woman ask the man to bring for her?

A. A cake.

B. A cup of coffee.

C. A chocolate bar.

2. Who is wearing a yellow dress?

A. Miss Cake.

B. Mrs. Smith.

C. Mrs. Smart.

3. What does the man ask the woman to do?

A. Tidy up the backyard.

B. Finish her homework.

C. Clean the car.

4. Where is the woman probably?

A. At home.

B. In a car.

C. In a hospital.

5. What time will the man get to the bus station?

A. At 12: 00.

B. At 12: 20.

C. At 12: 35.

第二节 (共15 小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选

项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时

间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听下面一段对话,回答第6和第7两个小题。

6. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?

A. Neighbors.

B. Strangers.

C. Brother and sister

7. What will the man do for the woman?

A. Fix her window.

B. Buy her a new cup.

C. Walk her dog.

听下面一段对话,回答第8和第9两个小题。

8. When did the speakers see the Scottish play?

A. One year ago.

B. Two years ago.

C. Three years ago.

9. When will the speakers go on holiday this year?

A. In winter.

nis year? B. In spring.

C. In summer.

英语 XG·第1页 (共8页)

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

ロルではなべて・ビビス

听下面一段对话,回答第10至第12三个小题。

10. Why is the man unable to get a dog?

A. His father gets ill around dogs.

B. His sister is frightened of dogs.C. His mother thinks dogs are noisy.

11. What does the woman think of the cat?

A. He looks lovely.

B. He looks unclean.

C. He looks unfriendly.

12. What will the speakers do next?

R

B. Print a form.

C. Talk to the adoption assistant.

听下面一段对话,回答第13至第16四个小题。

13. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A. Their TV viewing habits.

B. Their study methods

A. Drink some water.

C. Their hobbies.

14. How long can the woman watch TV on Saturday?

A. One hour.

B. Two hours.

C. Three hours.

15. What does the man do when he is not studying?

A. He writes books.

B. He plays the violin.

C. He does some sports.

16. What does the man think of living without a TV?

A. It is surprising.

B. It is boring.

C. It is easy.

听下面一段独白,回答第17至第20四个小题。

17. What is the reason for the popularity of ChatGPT?

A. It is free to use.

B. It helps people learn quickly.

C. It can answer people in a simple style.

18. When did ChatGPT come out?

A. In November 2022.

B. In December 2022.

C. In February 2023.

19. What has ChatGPT been used to do?

A. Find new sources.

B. Write films.

C. Build machines.

20. Why does ChatGPT need a large amount of data?

A. To create better tools.

B. To know humans better.

C. To replace its old system.

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

A

Each year in different parts of the world, many countries celebrate different kinds of flower festivals where you can witness some splendid views of the world.

Chelsea Flower Show (London, United Kingdom)

London celebrates the world's most famous flower festival for five days in May with flower arrangements every year.

There are innovations and creativity, both of which make the event one of the most lively festivals in the UK. Every year,

英语 XG·第2页(共8页)

口 四次なみ・ひしひ フロンコンロンロ

微信客服: zizzs2018



London gathers the best garden designers, plant specialists, and nurseries to make the flowers and hosts the most beautiful flower exhibit around the world.

Floriade Festival (Canberra, Australia)

From mid-September to mid-October, Canberra celebrates Floriade every year with some of amazing events and beautiful sights of blossoms with different colors and patterns. It is one of the biggest festivals in Australia. Hosted in Canberra's Commonwealth Park, the event is a 30-day celebration with lots of food, entertainments, music, etc.

Pasadena Rose Parade (California, United States)

Pasadena Rose Parade is celebrated on January 1st as an American New Year's Tradition with some extremely fantastic flower parades and music celebrations. You can either witness this personally or even see the live broadcast which takes place throughout the local channels across the country.

The Rose Festival (Kazanlak, Bulgaria)

The Rose Festival is one of the most popular events in Bulgaria. The celebration for the blossom of the roses takes place in the first week of June every year. This is the season when the gentle Kazanlak roses come to bloom, filling the air with their sweet smell. The most beautiful girl in the city is chosen in a beautiful pageant (选美) activity.

- 21. What is special about Chelsea Flower Show?
 - A. Enjoying the beautiful roses in the city.
 - B. Joining the event hosted in Commonwealth Park.
 - C. Collecting the best artists to create various exhibits
 - D. Welcoming the New Year by witnessing flower parades
- 22. Which festival lasts the longest?
 - A. Floriade Festival.
 - B. Chelsea Flower Show.
 - C. Pasadena Rose Parade
 - D. The Rose Festival
- 23. What do Floriade Festival and Pasadena Rose Parade have in common?
 - A. They are watched by live broadcast.
 - B. They show us the beauty contest show
 - C. They are hosted in the National Park.
 - D. They are fantastic for music lovers.

В

When we moved into our home in Maui, Hawaii, 16 years ago, one good thing about this house was the huge avocado tree growing in the backyard.

This tree bore the most delicious avocados I have ever tasted. I lived on these avocados when nursing my first child.

The fresh avocado was the very first food for my kids. This tree was so huge that it cast a massive shadow over our backyard. It was truly our magical tree.

Until one day, someone from the Health Department came to tell us that our avocado tree was too large and needed trimming (修剪). In New York, you will get in trouble if you don't clear the snow off your sidewalk. Here, it's when your trees are too high. So along came the trimmer, leaving just the trunk and a few branches. I was sad. The kids were all sad. Some friends who knew it would say, "It's going to grow back. Your next avocados will be crazy!" Yeah, whatever. The tree is gone, so stop doing that. It just didn't work.

But a few days later, I noticed some unusual butterflies flying around the yard. And then, the sun came into the kitchen, creating this pleasant warmth once blocked by the huge tree. After about a month, I started to notice some tiny green shoots coming out of the cut branches, which eventually turned into full-on bright green leaves.

英语 XG・第3页 (共8页)

I started to feel like all was going to be fine, kind of like life. Little do we know what seems really difficult is actually life's way of making us stronger. It's life's way of bringing in the butterflies, the sunshine, and the delightful flowers. We all know that saying, "Everything will be OK in the end. If it's not OK, it's not the end."

24. What is the author mainly conveyed in Paragraph 2 about the avocado tree?

A. Her kids' love for it.

B. Its fruit's good taste.

C. Her expectation of it. D. Its benefits for her family.

25. Why did the author's friends say the words in Paragraph 3?

A. To laugh at her. B. To cheer her

C. To show their regret.

D. To express their excitement

26. What happened to the avocado tree in the end?

- A. It had no branches.
- B. It blocked the sunshine.
- C. It was full of life again.
- D. It bore more avocados.
- 27. What message does the author seem to express in the text?
 - A. You harvest what you sow.
 - B. Luck and misfortune come in turn
 - C. Success won't come unless you go for it.
 - D. The important thing in life is to have a dream.

C

If you look around your city, you might spot girls wearing hanfu in subways or people wearing T-shirts with Chinese characters on the street. A new trend is taking hold in China—guochao, or "China-chic".

The term characterizes the rise of China's native fashion trends. It has expanded the concept of "Made in China", which has been recognized as the representation of Chinese culture and aesthetics (美学) offered by homegrown Chinese brands, according to CGTN.

China-chic came into the spotlight in 2018. Before that, big-name foreign companies, such as NIKE, ADIDAS, and PUMA dominated the world market. To win market share, many Chinese brands followed in the footsteps of these Western brands. But that year, Chinese sportswear brand Li-Ning changed things up. During the 2018 New York Fashion Week, Li-Ning introduced its Taoism-inspired Wu Dao collection. The collection not only had a trendy look, but also included elements of traditional Chinese culture. It immediately grabbed attention at home and abroad. As a result, the company recorded 20 percent revenue (北人) growth in 2018, marking the first time the brand's revenue had hit the 10-billion-yuan mark since its founding.

The trend to embrace domestic brands has since spread rapidly to various sectors and products, from food and drinks to clothing, mobile phones and electric vehicles. For example, White Rabbit, whose sweet candy brings back childhood memories for many, launched its perfume and lip balm. "We want White Rabbit to be a brand that young people want to share," Shen Qinfeng, the company's marketing manager, told *People's Daily*.

Now, the guochao trend is "moving to the next stage, where its success will rely, first and foremost, on gaining cultural confidence rather than Western recognition", according to Kerra Zhou, the founder of brand strategy consultancy Korrieme

No matter how the guochao trend develops, there's one thing that won't change: Behind the craze (狂热) is people's positive attitude toward the country's development and their recognition of growing confidence in national culture, said Yao Linqing, a professor in the School of Economics and Management at Communication University of China.

英语 XG·第4页(共8页)

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com

- 28. Which of the following does NOT belong to guochao?
 - A. ANTA bags with dragon patterns.
 - B. Perfume of White Rabbit.
 - C. The sports shoes of NIKE.
 - D. The Wu Dao T-shirts of Li-Ning.
- 29. Why does the author mention "White Rabbit" in Paragraph 4?
 - A. To show domestic brands opened up new development paths.
 - B. To explain how domestic brands called up childhood memories.
 - C. To prove the guochao trend has moved to the next stage.
 - D. To introduce a new Chinese brand.
- 30. What do Kerra Zhou's words mean in the last but one paragraph?
 - A. Chinese is still following the Western trend.
- B. Guochao's success relies on Western recognition
- C. Cultural confidence is the key to winning market share.
- D. National pride arouses the passion for Chinese elements.
- 31. What's the main idea of the passage?
 - A. The development of Chinese native brands.
 - B. The boom of China-chic.
 - C. The recognition of national culture.
 - D. The campaign to gain cultural confidence.

D

You dash through a crowded railway station, tripping over bags, and spilling your coffee, only to have the doors slide shut in your face, leaving you breathless on the platform as the train pulls away.

But at least, if you're in France, someone may be playing the piano for you. But it won't be performed by a paid musician, or even a street entertainer playing for coins. It will just be a random passer-by, jamming for the fun of it on one of the pianos. The national railroad company, S. N. C. F., has fixed in nearly 100 stations across France. They are free for anyone to play, and travelers from all walks of life have taken to doing just that.

Gares & Connexions, the S. N. C. F. division that manages its stations, rents the instruments from the producer, Yamaha, which maintains them and tunes them every month or two. The first one was set up in the Gare Montparnasse in Paris in 2012.

The music, mixed with the sounds of shouting passengers, screaming trains and rolling suitcases, gives French stations a special soundscape. The amateur musicians have included Irish soccer fans and even babies. In 2014, Gares & Connexions and Yamaha organized a nationwide contest called Your Turn to Play, asking participants to submit videos of themselves using one of the pianos. It drew nearly 900 entries.

Isn't the railroad company taking a big chance? Apparently not: "None of the instruments has been <u>vandalized</u> to this day, or even merely damaged," said Claire Fournon, a spokeswoman for Gares & Connexions. "They are shared and respected by all."

So if you miss a train in Paris, Bordeaux or Marseille one day, perhaps someone will be playing a favorite piece that will ease your pain. Or perhaps you'll sit down and play your annoyance away yourself.

- 32. Why did Gares & Connexions fix pianos in railway stations?
 - A. To advertise Yamaha's products.
 - B. To make stations more attractive.
 - C. To let travelers have a relaxing trip.
 - D. To help street artists make a living.

英语 XG・第5页 (共8页)

- 33. What does Paragraph 4 mainly tell us?
 - A. The contest has proved a hit.
 - B. The pianos in railway stations are very popular.
 - C. Railway stations are crowded.
 - D. Everyone can be an amateur musician.
- 34. What does the underlined word "vandalized" in Paragraph 5 probably mean?
 - A. Selected carefully.
 - B. Checked regularly.
 - C. Reserved in advance.
 - D. Destroyed on purpose
- 35. What would be the best title for the text?
 - A. Miss a Train Yet Catch a Tune
 - B. A Soundscape in the Memory
 - C. The Role of the Piano in French Life
 - D. An Amazing Train with a Piano Bar
- 第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的洗项中洗出可以填入空白处的最佳洗项。洗项中有两项为多余洗项。

Healthy family relationships can bring love and security to all family members, which can be one of the greatest blessings parents can give to their children. 36 Here are a few ways to strengthen your family bonds.

Communicate effectively. Good communication is essential for any healthy relationship as it makes it easier to settle conflicts and build strong connections. __37__ Speaking with respect, minding the tone and being considerate while sharing information can become the basis of positive communication.

38 You can start by doing activities that your family enjoys. This can be a movie night, solving puzzles or

simply engaging the family in preparing a meal. What's important is that you are fully present in the moment, spending meaningful time with them.

Celebrate little moments. Most families make it a point to celebrate important milestones, birthdays and

anniversaries. 39 Seize opportunities to have a good time with the family so that you can build a bank of happy memories.

Work as a team. Discussing things together can help a family emerge with creative solutions. Moreover, family discussions can be used to determine everyone's responsibility and build trust by respecting every member's views. 40

- A. Spend quality family time.
- B. Be grateful to one another.
- C. However, it is not easy to establish strong family ties.
- D. But try to find surprising little things in day-to-day life.
- E. Listening sympathetically and talking openly can aid in forming ties.
- F. Having a positive atmosphere is something that all families should work for.
- G. Working corporately produces a feeling of belonging, thus strengthening family bonds.

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的四个选项(A、B、C和D)中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

A 23-year-old woman just set a record for the fastest solo row across the Atlantic. Departing from the Canary Islands, Payne rowed 59 days, before arriving in Antigua. The $\frac{41}{2}$ achievement was made for a charity. More than $\frac{1}{2}$ \$14,200 was raised to help people $\frac{42}{2}$.

英语 XG・第6页(共8页)

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com The challenge was described as one of the hardest ones on Earth. No $\underline{43}$ was allowed—all necessities must be brought along. But she was $\underline{44}$ enough to keep going without extra help.

The last 8 miles was really <u>45</u> for Payne. It was that point where she knew she couldn't give up and that she had to <u>46</u> it. Although 8 miles was <u>47</u> in the great plan of 3,000 miles, it felt like some of the longest for her. However, hunger, lack of sleep and the test of body and mind were <u>48</u> by sighting fantastic sea life and <u>49</u> the beauty of the sunrise and sunset. So the <u>50</u> was worthwhile.

Payne rowed 15 hours per day alone in the Atlantic Ocean with strong winds. "In the last week, I thought I wasn't going to break a __51__ at all because the wind dropped and I was going nowhere," she said. "There was one day when I rowed __52__ for 18 hours, but I only rowed less than 10 miles. That was pretty __53__ . I could just feel the race record slipping away."

But finally Payne 54 it with a strong will. She received the cheers of the crowd when approaching Antigua. She could hear the 55 from her family and friends waiting for her.

could hear the from her family and friends waiting for her.			
41. A. remarkable	B. artistic	C. common	D. industrial
42. A. for fun	B. for sale	C. in charge	D. in need
43. A. error	B. destination	C. support	D. profit
44. A. strong	B. tense	C. ordinary	D. generous
45. A. free	B. tough	C. smooth	D. brief
46. A. measure	B. finish	C. celebrate	D. extend
47. A. something	B. anything	C. everything	D. nothing
48. A. interrupted	B. matched	C. balanced	D. worsened
49. A. describing	B. affecting	C. imagining	D. appreciating
50. A. struggle	B. failure	C. foundation	D. tracking
51. A. container	B. commitment	C. reform	D. record
52. A. globally	B. carelessly	C. determinedly	D. instantly
53. A. disappointing	B. rewarding	C. harmless	D. formal
54. A. lost	B. deserted	C. made	D. refused
55. A. regret	B. screams	C. permission	D. complaints
第二节(共10小题: 每小题)	1.5分, 满分15分)		

阅读下面材料,在空白处填入适当的内容(1个单词)或括号内单词的正确形式,并填在答题卡的相应位置。

The show is one of the successful <u>58</u> (example) of combining the film and television industry with cultural tourism. According to Dali authorities, Yunnan received many visitors during the Spring Festival holiday, <u>59</u> (top) all other provinces and regions in the country. Niu Yan, head of Dali's publicity department, said that the drama had a positive impact <u>60</u> Dali, promoting the locals' distinctive lifestyle and making the <u>61</u> (cultural) rich, beautiful and charming places more well-known to the world.

Actor Li Xian, <u>62</u> also attended the seminar, said the drama shows the healing power of nature for those who want to escape metropolitan (大城市的) stress and get recharged in a beautiful rural landscape. Xu Hailong, <u>63</u> associate professor of cultural industry at Capital Normal University, said that the drama could <u>64</u> (see) as an exploration of modern ecological civilization, showing <u>65</u> humans can balance environmental protection with social development.

英语 XG・第7页 (共8页)

第四部分 写作 (共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分15分)

假定你是学生会主席李华,你校和英国某中学是友好学校,对方学校将举办"中国文化周",邀请你校派学生参加。请你给负责该项目的老师 Jason 写一封电子邮件表示感谢并询问相关事宜。内容如下:

- 1. 活动开始时间;
- 2. 活动内容;
- 3. 学生住宿安排。

注意:

- 1. 词数 80 左右;
- 2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

Dear Jason,

Yours sincerely, Li Hua

第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

A Change of Heart

It was a cold December and things were tough for my family. Mum had a hard time raising us kids on her own in our small community of New Westminster as Dad passed away five years earlier. We relied on social assistance.

Looking back, I realized what Mum went through sending us kids to school. Every morning she would place a new piece of cardboard in our shoes because our soles (難成) were worn out. When we got home, Mum would have French toast ready for us. Constant moving was typical for my family in those days, and it didn't look like we'd be in our current house much longer. Rent was \$25 a month, but Mum couldn't pay it, and we knew we would be forced to leave right after Christmas on the first of January.

The holidays were fast approaching, and we were entitled to \$25 for Christmas from social services. Mum said that instead of buying food, she was going to use the money to pay our rent. That way we'd have a roof over our heads for a little while longer. Then she told us that there would be no Christmas gifts.

Unknown to Mum, I had been selling Christmas trees, shoveling snow and doing part-time jobs to earn enough money to buy a new pair of boots (軟子). I knew exactly which boots I wanted. They were ten-inch, Top-Genuine, Pierre Paris boots, and they cost \$ 23.

The big day for getting my boots came on Christmas Eve afternoon. I was very excited as I hurried up the road to catch the bus into town. It was only a half-mile walk, but on the way I noticed a house with Christmas lights and decorations. It was then I realized that in our house, we had no lights, no decorations and no turkey or ham for Christmas dinner.

注意:

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 词左右;
- 2. 续写部分分为两段,每段的开头语已为你写好。

As I continued walking, I began to feel a strange sense of guilt.

The bus drove off without me, and I breathed a sigh of relief. _

英语 XG·第8页 (共8页)

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com



自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:</mark>

www.zizzs.com)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。







👺 微信搜一搜





官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018